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NOTICE: 
Kaw Nation Tribal Citizens: 

On September 1, 2024, a new Oklahoma law, the Mason Treat Act (SB 2035), took effect 
requiring pre-registration of all vehicles purchased in Oklahoma.  

 
• Purchases from Dealership/Car lot: Dealers will have two (2) business days to submit 

pre-registration information online.  
 

• Private Sales or Purchases from individual/title owner: Purchaser or Seller will be 
required to pre-register the vehicle, (truck, car, motorcycle, RV) themselves within two 
days. Either the purchase or seller must pre-register the vehicle at 
Okcars.service.ok.gov or at a local tag agency.  

 
The pre-registration process under the new Oklahoma law is expected to cause delays with 
receiving car titles from purchasers. Oklahoma will now issue temporary tags that will be 
effective for 60 days.  
 
**IMPORTANT: To ensure Kaw Citizens are able to register their vehicle with the Kaw 
Nation Tag Office before the deadline, the Kaw Nation has extended the registration 
deadline from thirty (30) days to sixty (60) days.  
 
Kaw Nation Tax Act Chapter 5 Section 531 A. has been amended by Resolution #24-94 to the 
following: 

A. “Any owner of a Motor Vehicle who does not apply for, and obtain a certificate of title, 
certificate of registration, license plate, and decal within sixty (60) days after purchasing 
or obtaining possession of a Motor Vehicle shall be liable for a civil penalty as 
established by Regulations beginning on the sixty-first (61st) day. This penalty shall 
continue to accrue until the penalty equals twice the amount of the annual registration 
tax.” 

Please contact the Kaw Tag office for any questions at 580-269-2552 
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